Dear Friends:

"Thank You" really doesn't express all that we feel or how grateful we are for your mission participation through prayers and donations for the ongoing ministry of the "Give Ye Them To Eat" program. The GYTTE staff and outreach project could not have continued without you! Be certain how grateful we are for your mission interest as well as your continued prayers and financial assistance in the past and present.

Since our last letter we have done some activities as the GYTTE staff continues working on our various program areas. The activities included from March through June 2025 were:

"More Than A Bandage": Community and Family Health



• The participation of Health Workers and GYTTEs Staff in two medical teams. At the community of Tochimizolco, Puebla with people from AZ and KS, from April 24-27. In the community of Ixtepec another group of Health Workers served along with people from TN, from April 27-May 1st. The Health



Tochimizolco

promotors shared basic Health themes to people while waiting in line to be checked by a doctor. This year the women that went to Ixtepec community also helped taking the blood pressure, sugar levels and the vitals to the patients before they see a doctor.





Ixteped

 68 Health Workers atended to Five Regional Meetings held in the communities of Izucar de Matamoros, San Matías Atzala, Tepeaca, Apizaco and the City of Puebla. In these regional meetings our Health promotors learned about "Thyroid diseases." They also received supplies for their First Aid Kit to continue providing First Aids to people in need. Later this month, we





are going to have the last Regional Meeting by zoom for those who lived in other states or could not attend to the previous ones. We are expecting 25 or more to join us.



Izúcar de Matamoros, Puebla









Tepeaca, Puebla



Apizaco, Tlaxcala



Fuel-efficient mud stove

Community Development

- Fuel-efficient workshop in the community of Axochiapan, Morelos on May 20.
- A workshop on Dehydration of Fruits and Vegetables in Tlancualpican.



Dehydration of Fruits and Vegetables



Church and Faith Development

• The updated Easter curriculum was distrubuted to the churches in one of the districts of this conference.



At the "Tree of Life" Center

• We finished some details at the Chapel. Our staff sanded and plastered the benches that our last team, First UMC, DeKalb, IL, worked on as well as they covered the lower walls with rock and Talayera tiles.







 The staff also planted hibiscus, corn and squash at the beginning of this rainy season.





It is a joy to close this letter, with our last news: as you have probably heard our new missionaries are here! We received Pat and Kim Lewis on July 2nd. The past days have been full of enriching talks. We have been starting to learn many things from each other. We are very blessed by having them and for their willingness to serve God in this site together.

We are starting to plan our calendar for 2026. If your ministry team is interested in serving with us, contact Kim at klewis@umcmission.org

We encouraged you to continue supporting the "Give Ye Them To Eat" Program and our missionaries. Qué Dios les bendiga!

With gratitude from the GYTTE Staff,

Catalino, Estela, Vero, Marce, Manolo, Sala, Rey David, Don Rey, Joel, Panchita, Elvira, Ivonne and Clara.

